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The Board began the meeting with member comments. It was reported that at the Bay Area Air Management

Board by 2027 Gas water heaters will be banned and by 2029 gas heating systems will be banned. Agenda items
1-10 were covered in public the remaining agenda items 11-49 were done in closed session. Agenda item #:

1. Resolution honoring Peggy Jensen for 34 years of service to the county with her last position as Assistant
County Manager. She is now retired.

2. Farm worker Awareness Week proclaimed for March 25th-31st. PUENTE, ALAS and Coastside Hope joined
with organizations across the country honoring farm workers and the farmworker movement. 3. Chris DeCardy
was honored for his service to the county with his expertise in environmental protection policies working in Menlo
Park.

4. An agreement for $8,219,336 was reached with Vituity which will provide emergency medical and correctional
health services from April 1, 2023 to March 31, 2026.

5. Child care ordinance and Zoning regulations were adopted to streamline the permitting process for child care
centers after concerns expressed by Supervisors Mueller, Pine, Canepa and Slocum. They took issue with the
Coastal Commission requirement to require a Coastal Development permit for the conversion of a single family
residence to a child care center and certification from the Coastal Commission to protect coastal resources such as
environmentally sensitive habitat areas, views and minimize hazards. Supervisor Mueller didn’t want anything to slow
down the production of new child care centers stating the lack of affordable day care on the Coast. He didn’t
understand how additional traffic would impact single family home neighborhoods. He suggested pushing back
against the Coastal Commission and questioned their relevance. The other board members agreed with Supervisor
Corzo suggesting that the Commission come and present to the board. Ultimately they agreed to the zoning
regulations as amended by the Coastal Commission.

6. County’s Annual Progress Report for 2014-2022 Housing Element and how well the county met 2014-2022
Regional Housing Needs Allocation. The county is short 42 units of very low income housing. There is no penalty for
this but it will be added to future housing allocations. Only permitted developments are considered when meeting
housing unit requirements. Potential sites in Belmont and Colma were mentioned.

7. Public Works entered agreements with SBAY Construction, Inc, Half Moon Bay Grading and Paving, Inc and
Granite Rock Company for engineering, construction, roads and utilities for March 28, 2023 through March 27, 2024
for amounts up to $5,000,000 each.

8. Approved Grant agreement with San Mateo County Office of Education to develop a pilot project to encourage
individuals to enter early childhood education careers and to provide training $200,000 was authorized. An addition
of $100,000 Measure K funds was also authorized.

9. A resolution expressing appreciation for essential employees who have disabilities or visually impaired was
approved.

10. Measure K funds in the amount of $25,000 was issued for a mural on the bridge connecting Maggie Correctional
Facility and Hall of Justice in Redwood City
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